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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 8 August 2022. You requested the following information on revenue collected by use of 
the tax code NSW, for the 2015 to 2021 financial years: 

1. Total Income/Revenue Collected by Tax Code "NSW" 
2. Total Income/Revenue Collected by Tax Code "NSW" - Recognised Seasonal 

Work ONLY  
3. Revenue collected by Tax Code NSW - Recognised Seasonal Work ONLY by 

Passport Nationality – Samoa 
4. Revenue collected by Tax Code NSW - Recognised Seasonal Work ONLY by 

Passport Nationality – Tonga 
5. Revenue collected by Tax Code NSW - Recognised Seasonal Work ONLY by 

Passport Nationality – Vanuatu 

You noted in your request that the NSW tax code is also used by workers on foreign fishing 
vessels and that this group of employees are beyond the scope of your request. 

Information being released 

Please see the tables provided in the Appendix in response to questions 1 and 2 of your 
request. I have provided the information requested for the 2016 to 2021 financial years. 
I am unable to provide data earlier than July 2015 as this information does not exist in 
the format you are after. They are held in a historic Inland Revenue system and are not 
readily accessible. Your request for the 2015 financial year information is therefore refused 
under section 18(e) of the OIA, as the information requested does not exist. There is no 
obligation on Inland Revenue to create this information.  

Table 1 provides the total amount of aggregate monthly earnings (wages), total aggregate 
PAYE withheld, and the total number of employees that used the NSW tax code for that 
employment. PAYE amounts provided include the ACC earner premium.  

Further to the above, table 2 shows employees where there is a Recognised Seasonal 
Employee (RSE) indicator for that employee held on Inland Revenue systems. Please note, 
this indicator may not necessarily reflect the employee’s current employment situation.  

Table 3 shows RSE employees where the employer has indicated “Agriculture” (excluding 
fishing) as their industry classification.  

Information being refused 

Inland Revenue does not hold detailed information on the country of origin of employees 
using the NSW tax code. This part of your request is therefore refused under section 18(g) 
of the OIA as the requested information is not held by Inland Revenue, and I do not believe 
it is held by another agency.  

 

 












